Missouri Society for Clinical Social Work

Board Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM.

Present: Shelly Justison, President, Steve Franklin, Treasurer, Nan Karl, Secretary, Jenny Voss, Linda Pevnick and Jodi Hogue, Executive Director

Invited guests: Tim Beauparlant, Nate House, and Christine Nolle

Secretary's Report – Nan Karl, Secretary 

Motion: Approve minutes from March Meeting taken by Linda Pevnick – Nan moved, Jenny seconded and motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – Steve Franklin, Treasurer 

Steve presented his report and gave some clarification to prospective Board member guests. 

Motion: Approve the Treasurer's Report as presented.  Nan moved, Linda seconded, Motion carried.

Membership Report – Jodi Hogue, Executive Director

Current membership statistics: 33/24 LCSWs, 6/4 LMSWs, 5 students, 75 current

Linda followed up with a discussion from last month's meeting regarding sending out postcards for marketing. She reported that post cards would be two sided and would be either two color or one color. Price for one color, quantity 500 – 22 cents each, quantity 1000  -15 cents, quantity 1500  - 12 cents each with a processing fee $145. If we mailed out 2,000, estimate would be $385. Price for two color would be 27 cents each for 500, 1000 would be .19 each, and  1500 would be .15 each. Postcard size is 4.25 inches by 6 inches. Linda will follow up to see if the above reported prices include the cost of mailing and find out if that includes lay-out as both Nan and Jodi expressed thoughts that postage is extra.
Steve reported on the numbers of LCSWs in several areas nearby.  STL City – 561, St. Louis county has 1504, St.  Charles County, 303, and Jefferson County, 89. 

Collaboration – Jesse, our contact at Wash u, is moving to Milwaukee in June. We will ask him if he has any contact at Wash U that we can utilize.

Advocate – Steve Franklin, Chair 

Steve reported that there was nothing new since last month's report.

Education – Jenny Voss, Chair

May's workshop will be Courtney Baker on Trauma and Relationships. This workshop was postponed from January due to inclement weather.

September six hour presentation – Adrienne, the presenter, sent form back to Jenny. Title is “Suicide, a collaborative to safety”. Event is September 21 and her charge is $600.

In an attempt to establish what we will charge for this workshop, we reviewed pricing from last year's September six hour workshop. 

Motion: Nan moved, Jenny seconded, that we charge members $50 and non-members $75. Motion carried.

Jenny discussed February's ethics and her discussions with Kylie Dennis. 

Jenny then discussed future presentations – need December, January, March, April, and May. Nan will follow up with Katie Thompson to see if she might give a presentation on the topic of how therapists’ biases impact clients in regards to ‘fat shaming and obesity’ as discussed in her post on the Facebook St. Louis Therapists Group.
Other

Bylaws – Nan Karl

Nan reported some concerns over the new bylaws stating the minimum number of Board meetings necessary for Board Member Participation to be nine. Christine expressed her concern over the Board Member Agreement she was given that stated eight to be the minimum. Motion: A discussion ensued and Jenny moved to change board meeting requirement to 8.  Steve seconded and the motion carried. The greatest necessity for regular attendance falls on the officers, although all board members are encouraged to participate fully.

Nan discussed the Articles of Incorporation and the need to update them. There is a lot of information on the internet regarding who can revise bylaws. Nan will investigate and make changes as needed in the proposed new bylaws. Targeted completion and distribution to Board is the May meeting.

PayPal – There was an open discussion on PayPal's new policy of not reimbursing the cost of refunds. Jodi discussed how this would impact us and the decision was made not to charge back this cost at this time, inasmuch as it rarely happens.

CSWA – The national office scheduled a conference phone call April 27 from 11 – 1 PM. After discussion, Jenny moved and then withdrew her motion that we not do participate. Steve volunteered to  participate.

Status of prospective new Board members 

Tim, Nate, and Christine agreed that they would like to join the Board at this time. Their participation will be official when Jodi gets their New Board Member Participation Agreement. Jodi has to create a new student board meeting agreement.

Tim, Nate, and Christine were welcomed to the Board by all!
Future:
Next board meeting is at May 18 at 1 PM.
Items for next CE event - Tim will help with registration.

Motion: To adjourn the meeting at 2:25. Nan moved, Jenny seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nan Karl, Secretary 

